
 I am horrified by the nursing home deaths, as well as, Governor Cuomo’s 

response. My colleagues and I have been asking for months for the records pertaining to 

the number of deaths, without success. From the beginning, we questioned the 

governor’s March 25th directive, requiring nursing homes to admit their COVID-19 senior 

residents from hospitals.  While he had the option of utilizing both the USS Comfort and 

the Javitz Center to accommodate COVID positive seniors, he chose not to. It proved to 

be a tragic mistake, which he is now trying to cover up. The families of these seniors 

deserve justice and we will continue to fight until they get it. 

 

Assemblywoman Melissa Miller 


